Wireless Number Portability Operations

Status Report to NANC

August 21,2001

James Grasser, Co-Chair

Report Items
· The Wireless Number Portability Operations team met the afternoon of Monday, August 13th and the morning of Tuesday, August 14th.

· Introductions were given and the agenda reviewed.

· Minutes from the May, June and July meetings were read.  Updates to the May and June meeting minutes were approved.  Minor changes to the July minutes were identified; July minutes will be updated and reviewed for approval in September.

· NeuStar provided an update on New Entrant testing.  To date, nine (9) wireless service providers or service bureaus have notified NeuStar of their desire to perform new entrant testing – no change from last month.  Of these nine (9), five (5) have scheduled testing dates.  As of August 13th, two (2) of the five (5) had completed testing and one (1) had begun.  The other four (4) have not yet requested testing dates.  NeuStar pointed out that service provider testing for Release 3.1 would begin in November, and, during this test period, New Entrant testing would be suspended.

· NeuStar commented that they had still received only about 14 requests from wireless service providers for information regarding the NDA and communications with the NPAC.

· Open issues and Action Items were reviewed; there were XX new issues/action items added and XX issues/action items closed.  One item was to determine the number of facility-based wireless service providers who have licenses within the top 100 MSAs identified in the FCC’s First Report and Order.  Based on information from a web site, this amounts to about 70 providers.  This information is only as accurate as the frequency of updates to the web site, but it gives an indication of the level of participation by wireless providers in the industry meetings.  This information was forwarded to the Wireless Testing Sub-Committee so that they could try to enlist greater participation in the planning and preparation of testing WNP (currently, there is regular participation by 6 or 7 wireless service providers.

· Number Pooling was discussed extensively.  Barry Bishop, NeuStar Pooling Administrator, attend the meeting and provided information and guidance in this discussion.  It was decided that the WNP SC would form a Pooling Task Force to work with NeuStar in trying to identify and address the issues surrounding implementation of wireless number pooling as well as generate an implementation timeline.

· The Wireless Testing Sub-Committee provided and update.  There was a face-to-face meeting in Denver on August 7th and 8th preceded by a GTT task force meeting on August 6th.  Several new test cases were identified by the GTT task force and will be added to the test plan.  There was concern voiced at the meeting that many service providers will no be able to start testing until 2002 for various reasons.  Documentation of those reasons was requested.

· The next meeting of the WNPO will be held in Baltimore on September 17th and 18th.
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